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Alina Barcenas

From: Julie Castaneda

Sent: Tuesday, April 14, 2020 9:08 AM

To: COB_mail

Subject: FW: Board Mail: PACC Comment Letter
Attachments: PAC_CommentLetter_4-13-20.pdf

Due to Ms. Patricia Walker’s limited access to email, | contacted her telephonically at 5:45pm on April 13, 2020 to
acknowledge Pima County Administration’s receipt of her letter of concern regarding the proposed code changes for
Title 6/animal ordinances. | informed Ms. Walker that her elected representatives of the Pima County Board of
Supervisors were also in receipt of her letter.

| asked Ms. Walker if she was aware of the extensive stakeholder and public meetings that were held in advance of the
Board of Supervisors’ consideration of the changes to the ordinances.

She stated she was aware and had attended three meetings, but said she believed Pima Animal Care Center staff were
rude and dismissive of her concerns and another citizen’s concerns, particularly at the first meeting. She also stated she
believed the meetings were not noticed or publicized sufficiently.

| asked Ms. Walker if there was any other specific issues she would like me to convey to the Pima County Administrator
and she stated that with her daughter’s help he had already sent a lengthy email with details of her concerns to the
Board of Supetrvisors approximately one week ago. After questioning Ms. Walker, it is believed that she may have only
sent the email to the District 1 Supervisor’s office. Ms. Walker is not a District 1 resident.

| explained the process for submitting electronic comments for agenda items to the Board for Supervisors under the
current COVID 19 social distancing procedures and we determined she would prefer to have her previous email sent to
all five members of the Board of Supervisors.

| provide Ms. Walker the main phone number to the Clerk of the Board’s office and she plans to call in advance of the
Board of Supervisors’ next regular meeting (April 21, 2020) to try and have her original email (that may have only
reached the District 1 office) retrieved and distributed to all five members of the Board of Supervisors.

Ms. Walker said she was pleased by the outreach from the Pima County Administrator’s office but still believes the
proposed ordinance changes pose a significant harm to the welfare of animals in Pima County.

Patrick Cavanaugh

Deputy Director

Pima County Economic Development Office
130 W. Congress Street, 10" Floor

Tucson, Arizona 85701

Phone (520) 724-3296
patrick.cavanaughl@pima.gov
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